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Rev. Richard W. Jones, Pastor 1961-2010

He fervently sang “There’s a bright side somewhere.”
He steered the TBC vision with shepherding prayer.
Habakkuk 2:2

He trusted Jesus’s word —“There’s a bright side somewhere.”
With calling and faith, he pastored with wisdom, love and care.
Jeremiah 3:15

He didn’t rest until his assigned work was ultimately done-
Baton passed—next generation, new pastor, new decade begun.
Matthew 25:21

Our Saviour welcomed “Jones, well done. Your bright side is here.
See your 48+ legacy as builder, shepherd-my servant sincere.”
John 12:26

In loving memory of our father and mother,

Rev. Richard W. Jones and Mrs. Ethel B. Jones

So Christ himself gave the apostles, the prophets, the evngehsts, the pastors
and teachers, to equip his people for works of service, so that the body of
Christ may be built up. Ephesians 4:11-12



HISTORY OF TABERNACLE BAPTIST CHURCH
OF BURLINGTON, NJ
1923 - 2023

150 East Second Street
(Rev. Dr. Richard W. Jones Blvd.)
Burlington, NJ 08016

“Enter to Worship... Depaxt to Sexwe”



TABERNACLE BAPTIST CHURCH HISTORY FROM 1923 - 2023
THE BEGINNING

In 1922, a small group gathered to worship. They met in the home of the late Booker T. Williams, 308 E. Federal St,
Burlington, NJ. With growth, they moved to the Clarkson St Hall & decided to form a church. To that end, Rev. Wesley L.
Gregory, Lindsay Gregory, John Burroughs, Fred Lang, Tilson Williams, William Mack Burroughs, Vanderbilt Burroughs
and Henry Neilson joined Second Baptist, Mt Holly, NJ (The Mother Church) & received letters of transfer: The name
"Tabernacle" was suggested by Sallie E. Walton and the Permanent Council of the Bethany Baptist Assoc. of South Jersey
later recognized the mission as "Tabernacle Baptist Church” which was established in 1923. Under the leadership of the 1st
Pastor, Rev Wesley L. Gregory, the Church became affiliated with the Nat'l Baptist Convention in 1932. On 2nd Sunday,
June 10, 1923, the 1st official service with communion was held in the Grange Hall on Stacy Street. Official boards were
established in addition to: the Senior Choir, Church School, Missionary Circle, & the Usher Board. The Deacon Board was
formed and consisted of: Feddis Walton Sr. (Chairman), Julius Sheilley, Lee Allen & Tilson Williams. The first deacons
ordained were: Otis Butts, Sr., James Jones, Thomas Burroughs, Sr., Fred Lang and Deacon West. The Trustee Board
was also formed with: Thomas Burroughs, Sr. (Chairman), Philip Price (Vice Chair), Booker T. Williams, Roosevelt Brown
and Feddis Walton, Jr. The Senior Choir was organized in November 1923 at the home of the late Mr. Booker T. Williams,
with choir director, Mr. Inous Walton (who also served as President) and Ruth Bolden Goodwin (Pianist). The TBC School
was organized under Mr. Inous Walton with VVanderbilt Williams. Deacon Tilson Williams was appointed the 1st.
Superintendent, while Inous Walton and Irene Walton Means were teachers. The first Missionary Circle was organized
under Sallie Walton, with Annie Gregory (First Lady) as the President. Lillie Butts, Annie West and Minnie Lee Allen were
among its first members and Tilson Williams, Vanderbilt Burroughs, Henry Schonyers, Ananias Jones and John Burroughs
served as the first Usher Board. Bessie R. Burroughs (an original member), remained active until her passing in January
1994,

PERIOD OF PROMISE & STRUGGLE

As the church grew, a larger edifice was needed. In less than a year, members triumphantly marched from Grange Hall on
Stacy St. into the almost completed structure on E. Second St. (the same site we occupy today). However, DISASTER
visited this fledgling church in 1938 when the church was virtually destroyed by FIRE. Services were then held temporarily
in the basement of the Allen School on Wall St. In the ensuing years, the wheels of progress changed the design of the
City of Burlington. The improvements and redevelopment plans by the "City" left the church situated in the "Heart of the
City." Consequently, in June 1957, the church and other areas on E. Second St. were destroyed by the FLOODS.
Funerals and other services were held elsewhere.

PASTORIUM

Under the leadership of the late Rev. Gregory, (13 years), TBC soon became one of the leading sanctuaries in the City of
Burlington for all. It was after Rev. Gregory that the fellowship hall was named and it was in 1936, he was later called to a
pastor a church in Jamaica, NY. He was followed by Rev. J. J. Young and Rev. W. H. Holman, who both served 1 year.
They were followed by Rev. J. H. Stafford and Rev. V. L. Millines, who served 5 years, respectively. They were then
followed by, Rev. Pompey H. Houston, who also served for 13 years. In 1961, Rev. Richard Wise Jones was called to be
the new pastor. He came with his wife, Ethel B. Jones. They settled in Burlington from Cape May, NJ with 2 daughters,
Leslie and Jennifer. During his tenure, the church saw exponential growth, and under his leadership, the church completed
4 building phases culminating, with the Christian Ed. wing and Unity Hall. Rev. Jones served for 49 years until his death on
June 18, 2010. It was at that time, Deacon Robert Preston (Chairman), led the church from June 2010 to 2011 with a
steady hand. On Jan. 1, 2012, Deacon Willie Reid was installed as Chairman. On Sept. 25, 2012, Rev. Dr. Cory LeRoy
Jones was called to serve as the 8" pastor of TBC and in his official role as Pastor —Elect, he preached his 1st sermon on
Communion Sunday, Dec. 9, 2012. He was installed, April 14, 2013 and is affectionately known as “Pastor Cory”.
Academically, Pastor Cory received a BA from the Univ. of California, Berkeley, and a Master of Divinity from Morehouse
School of Religion at the Interdenominational Theological Center and a Doctor of Ministry from Beeson Divinity School at
Samford University. A native of LA, Pastor Cory was licensed to preach by Dr. Melvin V. Wade Sr. at the Mt. Moriah
Baptist Church. He then served the Greater St. Paul Baptist Church of Oakland as a Youth Pastor and transitioned to the
Jackson Memorial Baptist Church of Atlanta as Assist. Pastor. He has a beautiful family and is the husband of Deborah
Jones, proud father of daughter, Dakota Aubree and son (his name sake), affectionately known to us as C.J. Under Pastor
Cory's leadership, TBC continues to grow. He expanded the church’s charity outreach both locally and internationally and
in 2013, Hallelujah HYPE Night for the youth was established. On Aug.15, 2017, Pastor Cory became the 1st keynote
speaker from TBC to address the Lott Carey Convention at the 120t session in Birmingham, AL In 2021, he initiated an
Expungement Clinic at TBC, and in 2022, he was honored with the Faith Fighters Award, followed by being inducted into
the Martin Luther King Jr. College of Ministers and Laity Morehouse College in Atlanta, GA.



GROWTH AND EXPANSION

As membership grew, an expansion was necessary and on Sunday, August 26, 1967, a groundbreaking ceremony was
held. On Sunday, June 2, 1968, the members triumphantly entered a new sanctuary (located next to the old one) and it
was incorporated in 1965. In 1984, the old sanctuary was demolished to make room for the new educational wing which
was completed in 1985. However, as the need arose, the educational wing, was enlarged, modified, and affectionately
named the Jones Educational Wing. It was then In Nov., 1994, the congregation marched into a New 1500 seat
capacity Sanctuary. On June 7, 2008, connected to the church on E. Second & James St., “Unity Hall", was dedicated
introducing a new state of the art 25,000 square foot multi-purpose building which includes: a full sized gymnasium (w/ a
basketball court), a performance stage (w/ dressing rooms), an exercise area (w/ showers & lockers) & a cafeteria (w/ a
full kitchen/ banquet area), to accommodate seating in excess of 300+.

PERFORMING ARTS MINISTRY

Over the years, TBC has been blessed with inspirational music, dance & theater performances: Gospel Chorus (1940);
Young Adult Choir (1942); Children’s Choir (1969); Male Chorus (1973); Women’'s Chorus (1977), Fellowship Choir
(1987), & the Praise Team (1999), Praise Dance (2000), Drama Ministry, Tabernacle Players (2007). In 2013, the Music
Ministry was restructured & in 2016, the Senior Choir, Gospel Choir and Women’s Choir were combined to form the
Sanctuary Choir & the Mass Choir was formed combining members from all the music ministries. The Performing Arts
Ministry, is presently led by Professor Craig Hayes (8 years).

SERVICE & EDUCATIONAL ORGANIZATIONS

The Baptist Training Union (BTU) started @ TBC as Baptist Young People’s Union (BYPU). The Union was organized in
1954 to give young people a more in-depth study of God’s Word. In 1965, the Union was renamed Baptist Training Union
(BTU). In 2015, BTU was renamed CBS (Contemporary Bible Study). In 1989, The Board of Christian Ed. was
established with Barbara Pearson (as the 15. Director) and the church Library expanded. Additional TBC Ministries are:
Adult Willing Workers, formerly The Adult Club (1946); Pastor’s Aide (1954); Junior Ushers (1960); Men’s Ministry,
formerly Men of Tabernacle(1963); Progressive Guild (1968); Nurses’ Unit (1971); QUEST — Christian Outreach (1977);
School of Christian Discipleship (2004); Tabernacle Doorkeepers ( 2007); Greeters Ministry (2011); ; Jr. Missionary
(2012); Congregational Fitness (2013); SHINE was restructured and renamed H.Y.P.E. (His Youth Positioned for
Excellence) which established Youth Church and The Vacation Bible School (VBS) was opened to members of all ages;
The first Assaociate Ministry Conference was held in 2014; Save Our Seniors (SOS-2018); L.I.G.H.T. (Living in God’'s Hope
Today); Funeral Team (2014); Culinary Team (2016); and LEVELS (2017). Also in 2017, The Church School and School
of Christian Discipleship were merged to form Cross Training. Solace Ministry and L.I.G.H.T. were combined to form
Compassion Ministry. In 2019, Transformational Week of Study was developed (traditionally held the 15t week of Jan).
Quest established a Soup kitchen which is open each Monday from 12 noon to 2:00 p.m. In 2013, TBC Mission Ministry
founded the “Garden of Hope Community School” in Ghana, West Africa. In 2016, Tabernacle Baptist Church collected
water for Flint, Michigan. In 2022, donations/goods were collected and delivered to aid the Mississippi Water Crisis. In
2020, TBC partnered with Virtua Hospital to provide CO-VID Testing and later offered COVID vaccines to over 3000
people.

CO-VID 19 PANDEMIC

In Jan. 2020, the COVID-19 pandemic struck the United States resulting in sickness and many deaths. As a result, in
March 2020, all non-essential businesses and churches were closed. TBC closed for indoor worship on March 8, 2020
remaining closed until June 13, 2021. At that time, worship in the sanctuary was cut to one service at 10:00 a.m. with in-
person attendance being limited to 250 mask wearing members whose temperatures were taken at the door. Fortunately,
service & bible study continued via Livestream providing uninterrupted service for all with internet connections. By God'’s
grace, TBC members remained faithful and utilized on-line giving, mail or dropped off donations in person via the church.
After a decrease in Covid cases in person worship resumed, only to close again due to a mutation of the virus. In person
worship finally resumed February 13, 2022. Today, June of 2023, we are open for worship with one service at 10am with
the return of over 600 attendees and a strong online presence.

Through it all, we confidently echo the sentiments of our forefathers when we sing, "We've come this far by faith, leaning
on the Lord; Trusting in His Holy Word, He has never failed us yet.” Yet, we acknowledge, in order to have an Impactful
Ministry to move forward, we must “Take Off the Masks to See Greater” and see ourselves as God sees us, “A Chosen
People of Royal Priesthood, a Consecrated Nation, and God’s Own Possession” using what we have learned from the
past while embracing innovation & technology to propel us into the next 100 years for he has, "Taken us out of Darkness
and into the Marvelous Light” | Peter 2: 9-10.



Vanderbilt and Bessie Walton Burroughs
(Charter Members)

Nathaniel H. Burroughs, SR.

(Past Chairman, Trustee Board) ) Frederick D. Burroughs, M.D.
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In Memory of My Parents:

Trustees Benjamin and Maryann Shumake

My Brother: Benjamin Shumake
Sister: Sandra E. Taylor
Grandparents: Min. Feddis Walton & Emma Lou Walton

Congratulations TBC on your 100th anniversary.

May God continue to give you His blessing

Marian and Regina Daniels



STATE oF NEw JERSEY

OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR
P.O.BOX 001
TRENTON
osass
(Bo®) 2902-8000

PHILIP D. MURPHY

GOVERNOR

June 11, 2023

Dear Friends,

It is my distinct honor and privilege to recognize the Tabernacle Baptist Church in
commemoration of its 100" Anniversary.

For the last century, the Tabernacle Baptist Church has provided Burlington County and
surrounding areas with extraordinary leadership. In your commitment to the mantle of service, the
Tabernacle Baptist Church stands as a pillar of strength, wisdom, and comfort for its congregation,
and beyond. As Governor, I am grateful for the church’s ministries and members for making a
meaningful impact on the lives of many.

Your congregation’s dedication to faithfully enriching your community has changed lives
throughout Burlington County. Congratulations on this wonderful milestone and best wishes to all
for a memorable anniversary.

My very best,

L.
Philip D. Murphy

Governor



GCory A. BOOKER
NEW JERSEY

UNITED STATES SENATE
WASHINGTON, D. C. 20510

June 17, 2023

Tabernacle Baptist Church
150 East Second Street
Burlington, New Jersey 08016

Dear Friends,

It is a pleasure to extend my warmest greetings as you gather for the 100" Anniversary of
Tabernacle Baptist Church.

For a century, Tabernacle Baptist Church has been a beacon of faith for its congregants and
community. From your youth ministries to your charity work, the Tabernacle Baptist Church
demonstrates the true meaning of community through its teachings of kindness, inclusivity, and
unconditional love. As you join in fellowship with family and friends to celebrate your 100"
year, I hope you will reflect on all that has been accomplished and of the countless lives you
have positively impacted through your boundless spirit, faith, and enduring love.

Congratulations on this joyous occasion! May you continue to serve your community for many
years to come.
Sincerely,

)

Cory A. Booker
United States Senator



Congratulations to
Tabernacle Baptist
Church on your

100th Anniversary!

Senator
Troy

Singleton

400 North Church St.
Suite 260

Moorestown, NJ 08057 |
856-234-2790
SenSingleton@njleg.org
www.troysingleton.com

Paid for by EFO Troy Singleton for Senate 907 Morgan Ave Palmyra, NJ 08065




On behalf of the Administration, members of Common Council and the Citizens of
the historic City of Burlington, NJ, I want to extend our best wishes and
congratulate the Tabernacle Baptist Church Body on your 100" year Anniversary.

Since 1923, when Reverend Wesley L. Gregory, the first pastor, preached to the
congregation on Second Street, Burlingtonians and their neighbors have visited
your church for spiritual as well as physical comfort.

Now led by Reverend Dr. Cory Jones into your next century, the high ideals of
your Core Values of ENGAGING ENVIRONMENT, GOD IS A GOD OF
EXCELLENCE, SPIRITUAL GROWTH, SPIRITUAL GIFTS, SPIRITUAL
COMMITMENT, FAMILY MEMBERS, YOUTH and FORWARD
THINKING, all of Burlington City and the region count ourselves as truly
fortunate because those ideals are needed in our ever-changing world.

The City of Burlington looks forward to continuing our cooperative relationship
with Tabernacle Baptist Church as we continue to maintain the ideals that our
Quaker founders memorialized in 1677 in their West Jersey constitution, the
Concessions and Agreements. Chapter 16 of the West Jersey constitution
established the freedom to worship as a founding basis for Burlington City “that all
and every such person and persons, may from time to time, and at all times, freely
and fully have and enjoy his and their judgments, and the exercise of their
consciences, in matters of religious worship.” The Concessions have informed
Burlington’s philosophy and mission for over 346 years, and I am delighted to
recognize in your church a kindred ally in our mutual cause of helping others,
including the unfortunate and especially our youth.

I remain fully committed to your church. Your work in the vineyard does not go
unnoticed; it has benefited Burlington and the Delaware Valley communities at
large. I congratulate and thank Tabernacle Baptist Church and its members for its
100 years of service. With Peace and Blessing,



Tabernacle Baptist
Church of Burlington

CONGRATULATIONS

ON YOUR 100t
ANNIVERSARY

From the Governing Body, Administration
and Employees of Burlington Township, NJ;
we join You, Rev. Dr. Cory L. Jones — Sr.
Pastor, Ministerial Staff, Deacons, Trustees
and Membership At Large as you celebrate
your Centennial Anniversary

E.L. Pete Green — Mayor
Robert W. Jung — Council President
Prabhdeep Pandher — Pres. Pro-Tem Daniel Carducci

George M. Kozub Joyce R. Paul
Carl M. Schoenborn Patricia M. Siboczy



“CONGRATULATIONS”

In behalf of the Officers and
Members of the Burlington
Township Democrat Club we
“SALUTE” the Pastor,
Administration and Members of
the Tabernacle Baptist Church of
Burlington as You Celebrate your
Centennial Anniversary. Thanks
for your many years of dedicated
service to the local communities.

Robert M. Jung — Pres. Daniel Carducci — V-Pres.

Joyce R. Paul — Treasurer Rachelle Gazinski — Secy.
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BAPTIST CHURCH

Congratulate

Rev. Dr. Cory L. Jones
And

The Tabernacle Baptist Church Family

On your 100" Church Anniversary

We thank God for your 100 years of continued faithfulness
May Our God continue Blessings on you

Rev. Dr. Danny E. Scotton, Sr., First Lady Linda Scotton
and the members of the
Alpha Baptist Church
15 Rose Street, Willingboro, New Jersey, 609-877-6500




Congr@{.llations
7 Bapist Chunck

Rev. Dr. Cory Jones, Senior Pastor

Church Anniversary

Ilding forth the word of life; that I may have whereof to glory in the day of
Christ, that I did not run in vain neither labor in vain.” Phil. 2:16

Christ Baptist Church
950 Jacksonville Road
Burlington, NJ

www.cbcburlingtonnj.org
Rev. Clabon Bogan Jr., Senior Interim Pastor




Reverend Dr. Alyn E. Waller and Ellyn Jo Waller, Ed.D
Congratulate
Tabernacle Baptist Church
Burlington New Jersey
on their 100th Church Anniversary.

Enon Tabemacie Baptist Church
A Place Where People Encounter God
280Q West Cheitenham Avenue, Philadelphia, PA 19150
230 West Coulter Street, Philadelphia, PA 19144
: (215)276-7200
www.enontab.org




On behalf of the Pastor, Officers & Members of Faith
Baptist Church we would like to extend best wishes and

congratulations to Reverend Dr. Cory L. Jones and the
members of Tabernacle Baptist Church on your 100th
church anniversary.

And I say also unto thee, That thou art

Peter, and upon this rock I will build my church;
and the gates of hell shall not prevail against it.

Mathew 16:18

Yours in Christ,

Trustee Robert Jefferson,
Chairman of the Trustees Board
Deacon Nathan Scott
Chairman of the Deacon’s Board
Sister Eleanor Harris, Church Clerk
Reverend Dr. Milton L. Hendricks, Pastor

FAITTH BAPTIST CHURCH 829 TILTON ROAD PLEASANTVILLE, NJ 08232



Macedonia Baptist Church
1300 — 1310 Greenwood Avenue

Deacon Ray Montgomery Trenton NCW Jersey 08609 Christopher Brooks
Chairperson 2 Chairperson
Board of Deacons Rev. Keith A. Marshall, Pastor Board of Trustees

Church Office: 609-393-2239 Fax #: 609-396-0102
Website: www.mbctnj.org Email: church@mbetnj.org

CONGRATULATIONS

TABERNACLE BAPTIST CHURCH

AS YOU CELEBRATE YOUR

100t CHURCH ANNIVERSARY

MAY GOD BESTOW HIS RICHEST BLESSINGS UPON YOU
AS YOU CELEBRATE THIS MILESTONE!

REV. KEITH A. MARSHALL, PASTOR
MACEDONIA BAPTIST CHURCH

“A Church with a Mission... ...A Minister with a Message”



Mt. Calvary Missionary Baptist Church
1196 Penn St. Camden, NJ 08102
Bishop Clifton E. Freeman, Jr., Pastor
First Lady; Rev. Deanna Freeman
www.mcmbc.net

@ML Calvary Missionary Baptist Church u @camdenmembe @) @camdenmcmbe



MOUNT MORIAH MISSIONARY BAPTIST CHURCH OF LOS ANGELES, INC.
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Rev. Dr. André E. Brown, Sr.
e First Lady Latonya Brow

And | also say 1o you
thatyou are Peter, and upon this rock
| will build My church, and the gates

of Hades shall.not prevarl agalmst‘t 3

Mat. 16:18

_ : Cf 2 E. Eves] M 08045 (856) 784 -5707
Mtolwe aptlstchurchZ@comcat net V'snt our web5|te themountolwebaphstchurch com - Join us on Facebook
We are “Christians In-Christ Leaning On & Loving Fach Other.” John 3:16-18




TABERNACLE
BAPTIST CHURCH

PASTOR CORY JONES, FAMILY, AND FRIENDS

FROM THE RESTORATION STATION CHRISTIAN FELLOWSHIP FAMILY,
BISHOP DORION & DR. JOY MORGAN

WWW. JOYMORGANMOTIVATES.COM | WWW.DBMGLOBALLLC.COM

PSALM 127:1 - UNLESS THE LORD BUILDS THE HOUSE, THEY LABOR IN
VAIN WHO BUILD IT; UNLESS THE LORD GUARDS THE CITY, THE
WATCHMAN STAYS AWAKE IN VAIN.
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SECOND BAPTIST CHURC

OF MOUNT HOLLY

Pastor Timothy L. Hutton Sr.
& First Lady Dawn Hutton
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306 Washington Street, Mt. Holly, NJ

www.secondbaptistmountholly.com




CONGRATULATIONS
TABERNACLE BAPTIST CHURCH
And Rev. Dr. Cory L. Jones
On Your 100th Church Anniversary

“Oh give thanks unto the Lord; for He is Good;
For His mercy endureth forever” Psalm 136:1

Rev. Dr. Lewis J. Dixon, Pastor Elect
And members of
Second Baptist Church

1540 Swedesboro Ave
Paulsboro, New Jersey
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CONGRATULATIONS
TABERNACLE BAPTIST CHURCH

ON 100 YEARS OF FAITHFUL
CHRISTIAN WITNESS &
SERVICE!

THE OFFICERS & MEMBERS OF
THE SHILOH BAPTIST CHURCH OF TRENTON, NJ

VISION

The Vision of the Shiloh Baptist Church is to
be a family of believers making disciples to
transform the world for JESUS CHRIST

MISSION
The mission of the Shiloh Baptist

Church is to equip people to love God
and their neighbors

-
g

"The Church of the Open Door...
Where the Word of GOD is Preached
with the Power of the Holy Spirit!"

609-695-5700 | PASTOR@SHILOHTRENTON.ORG



Congratulations
to the

Tabernacle Baptist Church
as you celebrate your
100" Year Church Anniversary

St. Paul’s Baptist Church

Martin Luther King, Jr. Plaza
One Hagerty Boulevard ~ West Chester, PA 19382
Phone 610.692.2446 ~ Fax 610.692.7582
Web Site: www.stpaulsbaptist.org

The Rev. Wayne E. Croft, Sr., D. Min., Ph.D.
Senior Pastor

Deacon Mark Woodford, Chairperson, Deacon Board
Trustee Alisa Anderson, Chairperson, Trustee Board




We the Associate Ministers of Tabernacle Baptist Church give
praise and honor to the God of our salvation for his grace and
mercy that has brought our church this far by faith. We pray that
God's sustaining power continue to bless and keep the glorious
work that He has done with us, for us, and through us.

Lead Associate: Rev. Dr. Denise A. Graves

Rev. Lula Custis Min. Kenneth Twyman

Rev. Dr. Lewis Dixon Min. Cynthia Wade
Rev. Jermaine Heath Rev. Melinda Wall

Rev. Margaret Jackson Rev. Marc Warren

Min. Linda Moreira _ _
' Min. Sylvester Powell In loving memory of Rev. Shirley Allen

Rev. Helen Thomas (April 11, 1938 - February 18, 2023)
Rev. Dr. Cory L. Jones, Senior Pastor
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5% *' VACATION BIBL
SUNDAY BIBLE STUDY, MONDAY BIBLE STUDY SCHOOL

‘ MARRIAGE MINISTRY
CROSS TRAINING TUESDAY FIBLE STUD SINGLES MINISTRY
o o

Faith comes by hearing\énd hearing by the word of God

Rev. Dr. Denise Graves, CE Director
Rev. Dr. Cory L. Jones, Senior Pastor

Il TIMOTHY 2:15 ADMONISHES, “STUDY T0 SHOW YOURSELF APPROVED UNTO GOD, A
WORKMAN THAT NEEDS NOT TO BE ASHAMED, RIGHTLY DIVIDING THE WORD OF TRUTH.”
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APTIST CHURCH

CONGRATULATIONS

- TABERNACLE
~ BAPTISIT CHURCH .~

100 YEARS OF PRAISE,
WORSHIP AND LOVE!

THEREFORE, AS GOD’S CHOSEN PEOPLE, HOLY
AND DEARLY LOVED, CLOTHE YOURSELVES
WITH COMPASSION, KINDNESS, HUMILITY,
GENTLENESS AND PATIENCE.
COLOSSIANS 3:12

Compassion Ministry
Sister Marge Barnett, President
Rev.Cory L. Jones, D. Min. Senior Pastor




TABERNACLE BAPTIST CHURCH

..L’-
T~

DEACONESS PAULINE GIBSON - PRESIDENT
'EACH HAS RECEIVED A GIFT, USE IT T0 SERVE ONE ANUTHU A&GUDD
~~ STEWARDS OF GOD'S VARIED GRACE. 1 PETER 4:10
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‘rather be a Dobrﬁeeper in the house of God

‘to dwell in the tents of wickedness. Psalm 84:10



. ‘ HAPPY 100TH ANNIVERSARY TO
‘® TABERNACLE BAPTIST CHURCH

The Greeters wish our church the best as we
celebrate 100 years. We thank our Heavenly Father
that he has allowed us to make it this far. He has
lead us in the direction of righteousness since our
beginnings. Let us pray for continued spiritual
growth as well as continued prosperity. We thank
God for his Grace & Mercy. We ask the continuation
of His goodness to bless our future as we bless our
community.

TBC GREETERS MINISTRY

Serving for God's Glory to love and serve one
another and extend a helping hand wherever the
need exists

Sis. Jocelyn Perry, President _
Sis. Tanya Flood, Vice President \/
Rev. Dr. Cory L. Jones, Senior Pastor &




TBC H. __.P._E. e_g_x.te_nds o..ur-deepest and most si
gratitude for the continual love, support a
encouragement over the past century.

Congratulationp TBC!

TEBCHYPEF TABERNACLE-BURLINGTON.ORG
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“Down Through The Years”

Congratulations Tabernacle Baptist Church

The Male Chorus formed in 1973 under the previous Pastor Rev. Dr. Richard W.
Jones.. Purpose being to glorify God, singing praises to inspire and enhance the
worship service. Psalm 30{4, “Sing into the Lord, O ye saints of His, and give
thanks at the rembembrance of His holiness. On behalf of all the brothers,
Congratulations on 100 years.



“CONGRATULATIONS TABERNACLE BAPTIST CHURCH FOR 100 YEARS OF SERVICE.”
2 CORINTHIANS: 5:7 — FOR WE WALK BY FAITH, NOT BY SIGHT.

THE MISSION MINSTRY WAS ONE OF THE FIRST ORGANIZATIONS ESTABLISHED WHEN THE
CHURCH WAS FIRST RECOGNIZED IN 1923. IT WAS ORIGINALLY REFERRED TO AS THE
“MISSIONARY CIRCLE".

THE FIRST MISSIONARY CIRCLE OF TABERNALCE WAS ORGANIZED UNDER SISTER SALLIE
WALTON WITH SISTER ANNIE GREGORY (THE FIRST PASTOR’S WIFE) AS ITS PRESIDENT. SISTERS
BUTTS, WEST AND ALLEN WERE AMONG ITS FIRST MEMBERS.

WE ARE SURE THAT THESE FEW WOMEN COULD NOT HAVE IMAGINED THAT THIS MINISTRY
WOULD CONTINUE TO GROW DOWN THROUGH THE YEARS TO THE EXTENT IT HAS.

WE ARE GRATEFUL TO THESE VISIONARY WOMEN FOR THE EXAMPLE THEY SET SO MANY YEARS
AGO AND THAT WE ARE STILL ADHERING TO AS EXEMPLIFIED BY OUR MISSION MINSTRY
STATEMENT WHICH TELLS US TO:

- LIFT CHRIST UP BY URGING EVERYONE TO SEEK CHRIST AND LET HIM ABIDE WITH US.

- MANIFEST THE MISSION THROUGH SELF DENIAL, STEWARDSHIP, TITHING,
HOME/FOREIGN FIELD MISSIONS, CHRISTIAN EDUCATION, AND CHARITABLE ACTIVITIES
BY UNSELFISHLY RENDERING ASSISTANCE OR HELPING DISTRESSED PERSONS BOTH
INSIDE AND OUTSIDE THE CHURCH.

PROGRAMS SUPPORTED BY THE MISSION MINISTRY

MINI LIBRAY HOUSE IN THE COMMUNITY MISSION TRIP TO GHANA SCHOOL
MISSIONARIES ON THE FOREIGN FIELD LOTT CAREY FOREIGN MISSION
GENERAL BAPTIST CONVENTION OF NEW JERSEY GHANA SCHOOL

MAUDE S. WALKER OF BURLINGTON COUNTY BETHANY ASSOCIATION

CAMP CEDAR KNOLL

BLESSINGS,

Sés. Many Patterson

SIS. MARY PATTERSON
MISSION MINISTRY PRESIDENT

REV. DR. CORY L. JONES, SENIOR PASTOR
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Congratulations to our TBC family!

We, the members of the Pastor’s Aide serve
with the main purpose to provide support and
assistance to our Pastor and First family. Since
our inception in 1956, we have strived to carry
out this mission with love and sincerity in our

hearts!

May God continue to richly bless everyone as
we have made it this far by the Grace of God!

To God be the Glory!

We always thank God for all of you and continually mention you in our
prayers. We remember before our God and Father your work produced by

faith, your labor prompted by love, and your endurance inspired by hope in
our Lord Jesus Christ. - 1 Thessalonians 1:2-3
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The Tabernacle Players

Drama Ministry
Proud to be a part of this church as we celebrate our 100
Anniversary. To God be the Glory for the Great things He
has done. We thank God for those who have helped pave
the way through the years. Through the ups and the
downs we have made it to 100 years. God has blessed us
and He has held us together through it all. May we
continue to work, serve, and praise the One and Only,
True and Living God.
Congratulations TBC as we move Onward and Upward !
Sis. Loretta Pinkins, President
Min. Cynthia Wade, V-President
Rev. Dr. Cory L. Jones, Senior Pastor

*
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Celebeation

Tabernacle
Baptist Church
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 Tabernacle BWaptist Church

As you celebrate your

QUEST Ministries

. Pantry
gﬂg » Soup Kitchen s
\\ \\

» Clothing Ministry
. Holiday Food Distributions
. Angel Tree

. Visitation Team




YEARS OF MINISTRY

Each of you should use whatever
gift you have received to serve
others, as faithful stewards of God’s

grace in its various forms.
1 Peter 4:10

Trustee Jeffrey Widgeon Sr., Chairman
Trustee Todd T. Whitmore, Vice Chairman




Baptist Church

of Burlington, NJ

of Serving GOD and Community.

May GOD continue to bless you and your
church family.

From the Staff of
Carolyn V. Chang, Esquire

/.. Family Law, Wills and Guardianship
Cases

133 High Street, Mt Holly, NJ




609.261. 8500

wwiw.grassmasters.net

Residential & Commercial

Complete Fertilization Programs

Weed & Insect Control

Thatching & Core Aeration

Power Seeding

Lawn Renovation & Sod
Complete

Landscaping & Hardscaping
Services

Paver Patios, Walkways & Pool Decks
& Retaining Walls & Outdoor Kitchens
> Mulching/Trimming
Complete Landscape Design,
Installation & Maintenance

*000 OFF

Any EP Henry Paver Job of $5000 or More

Coupon must be presented at time of estimate. Not to be combined with any other offers.
New customers only. Expires Ja?fg.p&

‘I o twy | mndcapy Ut s I-;-h INF“ Ijersp-‘
N] LCA { ) Turigrass
(AUTHORIZED HARDSCAPING CONTRACTOR ) Association
e T

NJ Home Improvement License #13VH02250100

TELL THEM YOU SAW IT IN 16 TO ADVERTISE CALL: 609-267-3808
MORE SAVINGS @ WWW.CATCHADS.COM
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On Dehall of the Orfcers and Members of
(he National Pan Hellenic Council of Burtmg{on County
We congrafulate you on (?f 100(h Year of Greatmess!"

President - Carl Tumer ~ Kappa Alha Psi Fratenity nc
Vice President - Angelica Russell - Zeta Phi Beta Sorority, Inc.
Secretary - Eugeneia Lewis - Sigma Gamma Rho Sorority, Inc.

Treasurer - Pauline G:'bson; Zeta Phi Beta Sorority, Inc

L
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thrivent

Financial
ourdance needs. .
to listen to your
head and heart. &
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At Thrivent, we offer advice, investments, insurance, banking and
generosity programs to help you live a life that's true to your heart.

Connect with me to have a heart-to-heart about your finances.

William P Leach, CKA®

Financial Advisor

_ 888-399-5611, ext. 2
william.leach@thrivent.com

| connect.thrivent.com/william-leach
Connect with me: @ [

¥
G
=

Advice | Investments | Insurance | Banking | Generosity

31122DK R5-23



from

T.L. HU

Family & Friends
FUNERAL SERVICES

Timothy L. Hutton
Executive Director,
NJ Lic. No. 4705

1304B Rt 130 N. Burlington, NJ 08016

www.tlhuttonfuneralservices.com




Happy 100th Church

fAnniversary
TABERNACLE BAPTIST CHURCH-BURLINGTON, NEW JERSEY
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WATCH OUR

b » 100+PLUS

Inspiring Sermons & Videos @
www.youtube.com/BrothaRollins

WWW.VIDEOS4CHRIST.COM

CLICK THE PLAYLIST TAB AND
\ SELECT " INSPIRING SERMONS "

DON'T FORGET TO SHARE THESE SERMONS
WITH SOMEONE TODAY

THYWORD IS A LAMP UNTO MY FEET
AND A LIGHT UNTO MY PATH.
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FORWE WRESTL 'NUTAGAINSTFI.ESHANDBU][I] BUT AGAINST PRINCIPALITIES, AGAINST POWERS,
AGAINST THE RULERS OF THE DARKNESS OF THIS WORLD, AGAINST SPIRITUAL WICKEDNESS IN HIGH PLACES.

YOUR 1STOP SHOP FOR THE LATEST ©2.5%21%

Tuesday- Saturday

CHRISTIAN FASHIONS ACGESSORIES & GIFTS  10am-spu

;S o “\“*

\\\\( ‘ - eune

SPEGIAL‘I‘IES
INCLUDE
¢ EMBROIDERY

# SILK SCREEN

¢ RHINESTONES

+ CUSTOM LOGO ART
¢ BAGS & HATS

Whole Armour
Christian Apparel

315 High Street
Burlington, NJ 08016

J6

¢ CHRISTIAN APPAREL

* FAMILY REUNIONS

¢ ATHLETIC TEAMS

¢ CORPORATE SHIRTS

# SORORITY & FRATERNITY

SALES@WHOLEARMOUREPHG612.COM

WWW.WHOLEARMOUREPHO12.com

609-532-3797

n &luuu,
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Williams Alston Law

TABERNACLE
BAPTIST
CHURCH

10

The Williand=lston Law Firm proudly salules Tabernacle
Baplist Church on ils 100th
Anniversary. Down Lhrough Lhe years, vour work in Lhe
vineyard speaks volumes to the
impacl vou have had and continue lo have in Burlinglon
Cily and the surrounding communilies. May God continue
to Bless you and show favor upon vou for the next
hundred vears and beyvond.

@ CONTACT US NOW

609.541.8130

WILLLIAMSALSTONLAW.COM




GLORIFIED GOOD WORK HE CONTINUES
THRU TABERNACLE BARTIST CHURCH!.

1 Thessalonians 1:1-10

VIRTUOUS HAIR STUDIO would like to Congratulate Tabernacle Baptist Church on their
100" year Church Anniversary!! May The Lord Our God continue to use Tabernacle to be
a blessing for another 100 years to Congregation and Community.

Virtuous Hair Studio
4131 Woerner Ave
Levittown ,PA 19057
Terri James Owner/Master Stylist




ZETA PHI BETA SORORITY, INCORPORATED
ZETA DELTA ZETA CHAPTER
KECIA L. TAYLOR, PRESIDENT

TABERNAGLE
BAPTIST GHURGH

& REV. DR. CORY L. JONES
ONYOUR 100TH ANNIVERSARY!

"Let all that you do be done in love."

1 Corinthians 16:14

WWW.ZETADELTAZETA.ORG ﬂ @ZPHIBZDZ




HAPPY 100" ANNIVERSARY
Congratulations to sister, Aurie and brother-in-law,
Harold Haithcox; and to Pastor Cory Jones and
Congregation, as you celebrate a House built by God
to fulfill His glory.

Continued blessings in the years to come.

Joyce Mitchell & John Bates

Tabernacle Baptist Church (TBC)

We’ve come this far by faith!
Continued Blessings as we celebrate our
100" Church Anniversary

Harold Haithcox, Real Estate Advisor
Aurie Haithcox

JUNE 2023

CONGRATULATIONS
TABERNACLE BAPTIST CHURCH of Burlington, New Jersey,
as you celebrate your 100th Church Anniversary June 2023.
To your esteemed Pastor, Rev. Dr. Cory L. Jones; First Lady
Deborah Jones; our devoted Brother and Sister, Harold and
Aurie Haithcox; & the entire Tabernacie family —“a chosen
generation, a holy nation...,” we celebrate with each of you!

Love and blessings from Charles and Gwendolyn Isaac of
North Carolina and family (cooperative— North Carolina,
New Jersey, Rhode Island, Washington and Illinois).

“Trust in the LORD with all thine heart; and lean not unto
thine own understanding; in all your ways submit to Him
and He will make your paths straight.” Proverbs 3:5-6 NIV

'rold & Aurie Haithcox, Tabernacle members DOIBJ



Wallace Family

L ] . .
Sases%e Chiropractic
-4 ‘.i.l”l )
s Riane Dr. Diann Wallace
.. : Oi e

s 1368 Route 38
j \?- -/ j) Hainesport, NJ 08036
CQ “ > PHONE: (856)494-6789

FAX: (856) 494-6777
WWWWALLACEFAMILYCHIRO.COM

@ pATRONS &

Linda James Barkley Brenda Brisbane

Isaiah Brisbane Kiara Brisbane

Londyn Brisbane Floretta Caudle

Antoinette (Toni) Cook Marian DeCosta, Jenet and Leah
Toni Cook & The Get Away Gang Janet Gilliam

Mr. & Mrs. Carl Hendricks Dionne Higginbotham

Nicole Higginbotham
Bev Jackson

Xavier Jackson

Trustee Nanette Jordan
Conni Pritchett

Sylvia Reyes

Jasmine Smith

Jordan Smith

Marvin Wells

Trustee John E. Holley
Bryce Jackson

Deacon Russell Jordan
Lorraine Miles

Ruth Ratliff

Deacon Dale Smiley
Joelle Smith

Shunta Warthen

Merion Wells



TO MY BELOVED TABERNACLE

WHEN | ARRIVED AT TABERNACLE, THE CHURCH FREQUENTLY SANG PASTOR CHARLES JENKINS'S
HIT SONG AWESOME. “OUR GOD IS AWESOME. HE CAN MOVE MOUNTAINS, KEEP ME IN THE VALLEY,
HIDE ME FROM THE RAIN. MY GOD IS AWESOME. HEALS ME WHEN I'M BROKEN, STRENGTH WHERE

I'VE BEEN WEAKENED, FOREVER HE WILL REIGN.” AS THE YEARS PASS, THE SONG HAS BECOME
MORE POWERFUL. FOR 100 YEARS, GOD HAS BEEN AWESOME FOR TABERNACLE. GOD MOVED
MOUNTAINS FOR TABERNACLE. GOD KEPT TABERNACLE IN THE VALLEY AND HID US FROM THE RAIN.
WHAT A MIGHTY GOD WE SERVE!

THIS IS A SEASON OF CELEBRATION. “SING TO THE LORD A NEW SONG! SING TO THE LORD, ALL THE
EARTH. SING TO THE LORD, BLESS HIS NAME; PROCLAIM THE GOOD NEWS OF HIS SALVATION FROM
DAY T0 DAY.” THE WRITER OF PSALM 96 GAVE US THESE WORDS TO REMIND US THAT GOD
REVEALED GODSELF T0 US IN SPECIAL WAYS. THROUGH OUR PERSONAL AND COLLECTIVE
EXPERIENCES, AND EVEN WHEN WE WAKE UP IN THE MORNING, WE ARE REMINDED THAT WE HAVE
MANY OCCASIONS T0 PRAISE GOD. OUR GOD'S GREATNESS HAS SHOWN ITSELF IN THE LIFE OF THIS
CHURCH. TABERNACLE, WE CAN TESTIFY THAT GOD HAS BEEN GOOD T0 US, AND IN JUNE 2023, WE
HAVE A NEW SONG.

LET US NOT TAKE THIS MOMENT FOR GRANTED. MANY CHURCHES IN THE WORLD DO NOT MAKE IT
T0 100 YEARS. FOR MANY REASONS, THESE CHURCHES WERE FORCED TO CLOSE THEIR DOORS.
HEARTS WERE BROKEN, AND DREAMS TURNED INTO NIGHTMARES. OUR JOURNEY TURNED OUT

DIFFERENTLY. WE SURVIVED THE NATION’S FINANCIAL COLLAPSES. WE ENDURED THE RACIAL
INJUSTICES OF THE TWENTIETH CENTURY. WE SURVIVED DISCRIMINATION IN THE CITY. WE
SURVIVED SEASONS OF MIGRATION AND GRIEF. YET, WE DID NOT CLOSE OUR DOORS. IN FACT, WE
THRIVED, GREW, AND REMAINED FRUITFUL. SINCE 1923, GOD’S GRACE HAS KEPT AND BLESSED US.

THE BEAUTIFUL PART ABOUT PSALM 96 IS THAT IT SIMULTANEOUSLY PRAISES GOD FOR PAST,
PRESENT, AND FUTURE. AS WE CELEBRATE GOD FOR 100 YEARS, LET US LOOK T0 THE HILLS FOR
OUR HELP IN THE JOURNEY AHEAD. WE THANK GOD FOR WHAT GOD HAS DONE, AND WE BELIEVE

GOD IS NOT FINISHED WITH US YET. “EYES HAVE NOT SEEN, AND EARS HAVE NOT HEARD.” ONE

HUNDRED YEARS AND MANY MORE T0 GO. I LOVE YOU TBC!

AS WE CONTINUE FORWARD,

Qa-&ﬁa
REV. CORY L. JONES, D.MIN.




It was our pleasure to
serve! Romans 12:3. We
used our gifts as many
parts of one body to
increase unity and help
build ‘IBC back from
COVID better. Many
blessings as we ‘lake Off
the Masks to See Grealer
and move [orward in
Excellence. With Love.
1BCro0 commitlee.

Happy 100
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